New Approaches for Judo in B.C.  -  Bob Elliot

We currently have a model that in past years has served us fairly well.  The status of this model is in question when it is compared other groups which are in growing rapidly.  These groups to name a few are Karate, gymnastics, soccer and hockey.  Their growth is due to many factors some of which are the structures within the organization.  How they conduct business and whom they trust to do the business.  The groups that are in a growth phase are those who recognize that there is a differentiation between the technical and the business end. I would like to see a new approach in British Columbia.  In British Columbia we should study and adopt the “Best Practices” that these organizations have to offer.

I have asked questions of my peer group that are involved with other sports.  The structure of their organization is different from ours.  They allow the rank and file to have a say in the operation of the organization.  These individuals are also allowed to seek elected positions.  When people are allowed greater access to an organization via being able to vote and hold elected office they are more willing to “buy in”. There is plethora of business, organizational skills, networking and fund raising knowledge that is untapped within our sport.  It is time we started to use this to our best advantage.

The election model that we employ is also one that we should look into.  The first part is the proxy system although still used is slowly going extinct.  The model that I come from utilizes a mail in ballot.  There is ultimately is a cost for this system.  However the costs do not out weigh the benefits.  The balloting becomes a true secret ballot with this form of voting.  The system ensures that all voters have the ability to exercise their franchise.  The second part involves the process for nomination of elected officials.  The system whereby the candidates are not revealed until the day of the AGM is archaic.  With this system how then is it presumed that a voting member from the North would know who to issue the proxy?  Our current system does not allow the electorate know who candidates are.  How are they to make judgements when for the most part we do not know where they stand on the issues?   I would like to see Judo B.C. take a leadership role and sponsor electoral reform within our organization.  These would include abolishment of the proxy vote.  The institution of a process for nomination of candidates in advance of the AGM.  This would allow candidates to campaign and put forward their agendas to continuously improve our organization. 

The positions currently elected are not enough to fully represent all of British Columbia.  The regions are diverse and so are the needs.  Therefore the elected model we have should also be expanded.  I would like to see the Province divided into five regions.  These would be the North, Okanagan, Kootenay, Lower Mainland and the Island.  In this model the Province as a whole would vote for a provincial executive.  The regions would then vote for their representative to sit with the executive. Each elected member would have full say and be a full partner in the decision making process. These regions must have more say.  Who better to enunciate the issues than those who live with them daily?  We must bring more people to the table in order to share each other’s expertise.  We must be prepared to meet the challenge for a stronger Judo BC.  

